ENVIRONMENTAL SCRUTINY COMMITTEE
17th June, 2002

Meeting commenced:
1.30 p.m.
"
ended:
3.55 p.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor Lightup - in the Chair

Councillors Cullen, Eglin, Judge, B.P. Murphy, Payne, Salmon, Smyth and Wordsworth
12.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Broughton and Wilkinson and Clarke and Warmisham (invitees).

13.
WELCOME TO NEW SCRUTINY OFFICERS
The Chairman welcomed Karen Lucas and Linda Sharples to their first meeting of the Environmental Scrutiny Committee.

14.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
The minutes of the meeting held on 20th May, 2002, were signed by the Chairman as a correct record.

15.
MATTERS ARISING

Minute 9 - Best Value Review of Property Phase 1 - Implementation Progress Report
Mr. Russell Bernstein reported that the information requested from the Director of Housing Services in relation to the occupancy level of Turnpike House had now been received.


RESOLVED:
THAT the matter be noted.

16.
ENVIRONMENTAL SCRUTINY WORKPLAN
Mr. Peter Kidd submitted (a) an updated workplan for the Environmental Scrutiny Committee which contained details of forthcoming reports to be considered at future meetings and (b) the City Council's Forward Plan of Key Decisions which were proposed to be made during the four month period commencing on 5th June, 2002.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the Workplan and Forward Plan of Decisions be noted.



(2) THAT in relation to the workplan, (a) certain items listed for the meeting in September, 2002, be rescheduled for October/November, 2002 and (b) the agenda for future meetings be rationalised in relation to the service plans and performance indicators for each directorate.



(3) THAT the Director of Environmental Services be requested to provide copies of the report on the Cleanliness Scrutiny Commission prior to the meeting to be held in July, 2002.



(4) THAT it be noted that in relation to the Forward Plan the following issues were identified as areas which should be considered by this Scrutiny Committee:-

· Pavement Construction Policy.

· Charging for the Construction of Vehicular Access Crossings.

· A Corporate Strategy for Homelessness.

· Arms Length Housing Management.

17.
COMMITTEE REVIEW 2001/02
The Director of Personnel and Performance submitted a report containing details of a review of the work undertaken by this Scrutiny Committee during the previous year.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.



(2) THAT the report be tabled at a future meeting of the Council for information.

18.
REVIEW OF THE SCRUTINY COMMISSION ON RECYCLING IN


THE CITY OF SALFORD
Mr. Wayne Priestley of the Environmental Services Directorate gave a presentation on the Review of the Scrutiny Commission on Recycling in the City of Salford, 1998-2002, the main points of which were as follows:-

· Background.

· Recommendations of the Scrutiny Commission.

· Monitoring of Progress.

· Legislation.

· Changes in Legislation.

· Government Funding.

· Local Authority Action.

· Partnerships.

· Education and Promotion.

· Areas Requiring Attention.

· Current Recycling Rates Versus Required Recycling Rates.

Reference was made to (a) furniture removed from properties which did not appear to be recycled, (b) the recycling of paper and how this service was publicised, (c) the need to increase publicity and a suggestion was made that an article be placed in Community Committees' newsletters, (d) whether any progress had been made in relation to the request to Greater Manchester Waste Disposal Authority (GMWDA) to recalculate their costs and if not whether an alternative provider could be used, (e) the need to educate people on recycling in the home, (f) the contract for emptying recycling banks as the one situated at Tesco in Walkden was often overloaded, (g) the possibility of visiting the Cobden Street facility, (h) composting bins, (i) whether advertising space in local newspapers could be purchased to publicise the services provided, (j) whether a policy existed for recycling paper at schools and at the Civic Centre and (k) whether local supermarkets could be approached to identify whether they could provide advertising and offer incentives to encourage people to recycle.

Mr. Priestley reported that (i) a Housing contract did exist which stated that all furniture removed from a property should be recycled, however, there was perhaps a need for further monitoring to ensure that this instruction was carried out, (ii) a report on recycling was due to be submitted at a Lead Member Working Party on 16th July, 2002, (iii) in relation to publicity there was a lack of resources, (iv) once the multi-material collection service was in operation there would be a need for a standard message to be publicised indicating clear instructions as to how it would operate, (v) a bid had been made to DIPFRA for additional funding, (vi) expressions of interest had been sought from other companies for waste disposal however if a decision was made to use an alternative provider to that of the GMWDA, the City Council would have to provide evidence that there would not be a detrimental effect on other local authorities, (vii) in relation to the emptying of recycling banks, if a company was contacted they would usually take action within 24 hours, (viii) in relation to publicising promotional material it was often difficult persuading newspapers to include the article, (ix) a corporate recycling scheme was in operation at the Civic Centre and the majority of schools were keen to recycle material and (x) in relation to the office waste paper recycling policy at the Civic Centre there was a need to identify resources to purchase the bags used.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT Mr. Priestley be thanked for an informative presentation.



(2) THAT methods of obtaining free publicity be investigated.



(3) THAT the comments relating to the purchase of advertising space be forwarded to the Peer Review Communications Group.



(4) THAT discussions be held with the Managers of local supermarkets to identify whether they could provide advertising/incentives to encourage people to use the recycling banks.



(5) THAT the Director and Lead Member of Environmental Services be invited to attend a meeting of the Committee in September, 2002, following the outcome of the DIPFRA bid, to discuss the concerns raised.

19.
BEST VALUE PERFORMANCE INDICATORS - FOURTH QUARTER


(2001/02) PERFORMANCE

The Director of Housing Services submitted a report containing details of the fourth quarter (2001/02) performance for those key housing services - based indicators contained within the 2001/02 Best Value Performance Plan, together with any additional indicators which were reported by exception (where performance was causing concern and was not on target).

Concerns were expressed with regard to those indicators which were below target.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.



(2) THAT the Director of Housing Services be requested to provide additional information in relation to (a) the current staffing situation, (b) reasons why certain indicators were below target, (c) the actual cost to the City Council relating to those indicators which were below target, (d) whether under-performance related to specific areas and (e) further details regarding proposed actions.

20.
BRIEFING DOCUMENT FOR ENVIRONMENTAL SCRUTINY MEMBERS
Mr. Peter Kidd submitted a report containing details of a brief overview on certain issues which were highlighted by Members of the Committee as areas of concern with specific reference to:-

· Graffiti.

· Derelict Land.

· Homelessness.

· Cycling.

· Grass Cutting.

· Asylum Seekers.

· Salford Central Station.

· ALMO - Housing.

· Involvement of Lay Members.

· Reality Checks.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.



(2) THAT Mr. Kidd contact Tameside Council and the Environmental Services Directorate to organise a visit for two/three Members of the Committee to look at how the services relating to graffiti removal and derelict land operated.



(3) THAT consideration of the concerns regarding homelessness be deferred until the Best Value Review commenced.



(4) THAT Councillor Andy Salmon pursue the concerns regarding the City Council's Cycling Policy.



(5) THAT the concerns regarding asylum seekers be referred to the Health and Social Care Scrutiny Committee.



(6) THAT Mr. Kidd organise a visit for two/three Members of the Committee to Salford Central Station and other railway stations which were the cause of some concern in the near future.



(7) THAT representatives of Railtrack be invited to attend a future meeting of the Committee to discuss concerns regarding railway stations in the area.



(8) THAT the concerns regarding ALMO/Housing be discussed at the next meeting of the Committee.



(9) THAT in relation to the involvement of Lay Members, Mr. Kidd contact the Friends of the Earth, ENCAM and the Greater Manchester Passenger Transport Authority to discuss how they could be involved in the operation of the Committee. 



(10) THAT in relation to the reality checks, (a) Mr. Kidd contact local photography companies to identify whether they could assist in the provision of disposable cameras which would enable Members to identify areas of concern during the recess period, (b) Mr. Bernstein contact the Director of Environmental Services to inform him of the action proposed and (c) a clear brief be provided on the action proposed to be considered at the next meeting of this Committee.

21.
DATES OF FUTURE MEETINGS

RESOLVED:
THAT the following dates of future meetings of this Committee be noted:-


15th July, 2002.


16th September, 2002.


21st October, 2002.


18th November, 2002.


16th December, 2002.


20th January, 2003.


17th February, 2003.


17th March, 2003.


22nd April, 2003 (to avoid the Bank Holiday).


19th May, 2003.
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